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Dear School Community Members,  
 
What’s old is new again every June in our schools! Our students have 
worked hard, learned well and have grown. Our faculty and staff can now 
look back and take pride in their year long effort to help our students 
achieve their full potential. There have been challenges, maybe even some 
bumps along the road, but here we are again with another year behind us 
and it’s time to celebrate! 
 

Celebration is more than taking pride in our accomplishments. A big part of celebrating is gratitude.   
Our students say thank you to teachers who never gave up on them, thank you to coaches who pushed 
them and encouraged with positive words, thank you to principals who have enormous responsibilities  
and worked so hard to coordinate everything, and thank you to parents for unconditional love and  
support.  
 
Being a committed student is hard, especially with all of the distractions these days. In the age of  
technology, artificial intelligence, and Chat GPT, I am reminded that old fashioned academic discipline,  
uninterrupted concentration, a good book in hand, and a safe place to challenge one’s mind with pen and 
paper are the prerequisites to learning. We’ve learned that technology can enhance learning but unchecked 
it can contribute to distraction that interrupts healthy cognitive development.  
 
This June, I am reminded that our classrooms are safe places that balance traditional learning with  
supercharged technology-based learning and rapid assessment. I’m grateful that our students and faculty 
have all of the tools at their disposal to teach, learn, and achieve. Along the way we have developed 
stronger character in our students and watched them advance to the next level. These hallmarks are  
something to be proud of, for all of us who are members of the Dansville School Community. We wish  
you well this summer! Congratulations Seniors! See you at graduation! 
 
Yours in Education 
 
 
 
Paul J. Alioto 
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Maggie Bacon (Cross Country & Track) - St. John 

Fisher University to study sports management  

Zack Kreiley (Swimming) - SUNY Cortland to study 

exercise science 

Dawson Wadsworth (Track) - SUNY Geneseo to 

study education and administration  

Patrick Puffer (Track) - Alfred State to study  

welding  
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Mustangs of the Month: November 
Ashlyn Schledorn – Winter Cheerleading 
Ethan Canfield- Boys Basketball 
Brandon Foster - Wrestling 
 Haley Beman – Girls Indoor Track 
Corey Beman – Boys Indoor Track 
Chelsie Tyler - Girls Basketball 
 Section V Champion and State Participant: 
Girls Cross Country Team 
Mustangs of the Month: December 

Dawson Wadsworth - Boys Basketball 
Ethan Canfield - Boys Indoor Track 
Aynsley Belcher - Girls Basketball 
Brianne Hurlburt - Girls Indoor Track 
Hannah Bennett - Winter Cheerleading 
Elijah Bender - Wrestling 
Mustangs of the Month: January 

Callie Little - Alpine Ski 
Tyler Harris - Boys Basketball 
 Patrik Puffer - Boys Indoor Track 
Zack Kreiley - Boys Swimming 
Taylor Hamsher - Girls Basketball 
Maggie Bacon - Girls Indoor Track 
Journie Heiman - Winter Cheerleading 
Peter Thompson - Wrestling 
Mustangs of the Month: February 2023 

Alex Schuster - Boys Indoor Track 
 Riley Nagle - Girls Indoor Track 
 Aazan Sohail - Boys Basketball 
 Megan Tyler - Girls Basketball 
 Zack Kreiley - Boys Swimming 
 Wyatt Sartori - Wrestling 
 Alexis Masterson - Winter Cheerleading 
Callie Little – Alpine Skiing 
Mustangs of the Month: March 2023 

Jeff Birmingham – Boys Track & Field 
Madeline Hurlburt – Girls Track & Field 
Mustangs of the Month: April 2023 

Brian Geiger – Baseball 
Dawson Wadsworth – Boys Track & Field 
Kali Meyer – Girls Track & Field 
Ben Everett – Golf 
Stephanie Youngers – Softball 
Gabe Doe – Tennis 
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Indoor Track Section V  

Scholarship Winner 

Maggie Bacon: Maggie has been participat-

ing in Indoor Track since 8th Grade. She  

also participates in both cross country and 

outdoor track. Maggie shares that one of 

the memories from participating in inter-

scholastic athletics she will miss most is  

“the bond created with my teammates and 

competitors”. After high school, Maggie 

plans to attend St. John Fisher College to 

study Sport Management. Maggie states 

the one word that best describes her is 

“supportive”.  

On April 24th, 2023- Coach Conklin, Ivan Wolf-Mialky, Kaitlyn 
Lee, Callie Little, Brianne Hurlburt and Reid Martin traveled to 
Pinnacle Sports Complex located in Victor, New York for the 
annual Section V Athletics Leadership Conference. This year, 
student athletes learned about BALANCE. Specifically, finding 
a balance within time management, communication, proper 
nutrition (pre and post fueling) and mental health. This  
conference gives student leaders a chance to bring valuable 
knowledge back to their respective teams.  
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Boys Track Team—LCAA Div. 1 champs  Matt Quibell—Boys Track 

Coach of the Year 

March Madness 

The 2022-2023 Entrepreneurship class 

hosted the first annual Mustang 

Madness event in March with help 

from our local Rotarians. The student 

versus student basketball game  

featured a host of juniors and seniors 

while the faculty sharp shooting 

games provided some levity between 

quarters. The entrance fee was  

donated to the Genesee Valley  

Rotary Camp to help offset the rising 

cost of feeding the campers this  

upcoming summer.  



Letter from Melissa Goho,   
Primary School  Principal  
Dear Parents and Community, 
 
June is a time to celebrate accomplishments along with finishing up the 
year strong!  Our goal is for students to be as ready as they can be for the 
next school year in the areas of academics as well as learner and leader 
habits.  Along with finishing up the current units of instruction, we will be 
assessing students to see the progress they have made throughout the 
year, going on field trips, honoring Flag Day, holding a field day event and 
whole school lunch, having end of year classroom celebrations, and  
inviting students to a moving up day where they will meet the next grade 
level of teachers.  Families will also be busy celebrating DPS students at 

the following events:  4PK Career Parade and Celebration, 2nd Grade General Music Informance,  
Kindergarten Graduation, and our DPS Morning Meeting Leadership Celebration.  We also invite  
families to bring students to our upcoming Camp Read-A-Lot event where students get to engage in 
literacy as well as STEAM activities and projects.   
 
The arts were highlighted in the month of May at DPS.  We had a phenomenal district wide art show 
display in the halls of the High School that included artwork from every DPS student.  Miss Pullen has 
certainly been inspiring our students as their creativity and talent was on full display.  Also, Rev  
Theatre visited for a performance titled Huff and Puff: A Pig Tale. The performance included  
well-known fairy tale characters - Three Little Pigs and wolf, Rapunzel, Goldilocks, and Troll (from The 
Three Billy Goats Gruff). In the end, the characters all learned the importance of listening to one  
another and working together to make sure that everyone is happy, healthy, and well taken care of. 
At the end of the assembly, a few students had the opportunity to ask the performers questions and 
learned that the performers will respond to letters that they receive. This was a great opportunity for 
students to practice being a good audience member, learn more about theatre, and of course learn 
how to be a caring friend! 
 
We have continued to hold monthly whole school morning meetings to build our sense of school 
community, learn more about the Leader in Me habits (be proactive; begin with the end in mind; put 
first things first; think win-win; seek first to understand, then to be understood; synergize; and 
sharpen the saw), honor students who demonstrate each of the habits, and of course just to have fun 
together!  I’ve been so impressed by the Student Lighthouse Team for helping to lead these  
assemblies with Mr. Grimsley and thankful for the behind the scenes help of Miss Petrillo, Mrs. Dale, 
Mrs. Doggett, and Mrs. Grimsley.  
 
We are preparing for another summer program for our current 4PK through 2nd grade students.   
Invited students will learn and practice reading, writing, and math with a classroom teacher for two 
hours a day in the morning, four days a week.         
  
I wish all the second graders and their families the best of luck as they prepare for the transition to 
EBH and I look forward to watching our current preschool to first grade students learn and grow next 
school year!  Enjoy the warmth, sun, and fun experiences that summer brings! 
 
Best, 
Melissa Goho 
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Honoring Mia! 

Mia, a kindergarten student at DPS, has been working hard with all of her teachers. In honor 

of her accomplishments, she got to celebrate her hard work with Mrs. Bancroft and Remington.  
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DPS STEAM Lab 
 
Lots of laughs in the STEAM Lab while 4PK  was learning to code and move a SPHERO mini using the drawing 
feature. They are looking forward to adding more obstacles for them to try.   

Eggstravaganza 

The special area team provided DPS students with a fun Easter Eggstravaganza event before spring break!  

The weather was a little chillier than we hoped for, but the pictures capture how much our students enjoyed  

the moment.  They searched for Easter eggs, got a prize, and did some heart pumping exercises. We had a  

very special bunny visit (aka Mr. Grimsley) and our 2nd grade Student Lighthouse members took on a leadership 

role as they dressed up as a bunny or mini-mustang to add to the excitement.  
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A PreK friend taught her class how to code and operate 

Botley. She and her family donated the jr. robot to the DPS 

STEAM Lab and she wanted to lead her class through how 

to make it move. She did an amazing job and even worked 

through the hiccups that came up with technology.  

Dansville Primary School teaching 

assistant Joie Petrillo was 

awarded the National Certificate 

for STEM Teaching, the #1 STEM 

teaching certification in the  

country. Described as "dedicated 

and diligent," the experience was 

a reminder of why all great  

teachers begin teaching; Ms. 

Petrillo is incredibly excited to continue fostering bright, independent learners. Joie said "I find this  

accomplishment both personally and professionally fulfilling, " and says she has already begun applying 

more advanced lesson scaffolding techniques as well as encouraging increased communication amongst 

fellow educators for student success.  

The National Certificate for STEM Teaching is an online, competency-based professional development  

program for preK-12 teachers. It focuses on high-impact STEM instructional strategies that work  

synergistically across content areas. Designed with working educators in mind, the NCST is personalized,  

job-embedded, standards-focused, and convenient. Participants can start the 100% online, self-paced 

program at any time, with support from a virtual STEM coach. 

DPS TA Joie Petrillo Receives National Certificate 

4PK students enjoyed a visit from the Zoomobile. They got to see animals that use 

their senses in ways that are different from us, such as a turtle, rat, and snake.  



Hello from EBH! 
 
As the school year winds down, we have so many things to celebrate and look forward 
to!  Classes have End of Year celebrations and field trips planned.  We also have our annual 
Olympics coming up during the last week of school.  The long standing tradition of Flag 
Day/Leadership Day continues on Friday, June 16 in our Courtyard at 9:45.  Fingers crossed 
for cooperative weather.   

 
Even with all of the fun things, we continue to learn.  Students are working hard to finish the year strong.  It can 
be hard to do homework or focus in class when the weather is so nice, it is light longer in the evening and we 
want summer to come!  We appreciate the family support we receive to keep everyone focused. 
 
As you know, this is my last year as the EBH Principal.  After 32 years in education, I am retiring.  While I am very 
excited about this next chapter - it brings some sadness.  I am able to look back with many fond memories from 
my various positions over the years.  Being a part of EBH for the past 10 years has allowed me to return to my 
hometown area.  I grew up in this area and it was nice to see familiar faces and even hire and work with some 
of my former students as teachers!   
 
During my time at EBH, I have been very grateful for the people I have been able to work with. The group of 
adults that interact with your children every day are committed to doing their best and wanting the best for 
our students. They look out for, worry about and cheer on your children.  They advocate for them to get the 
support and activities that they deserve. I am proud of the number of clubs and activities that have been  
offered at EBH - the list grows every year.  I am also very grateful for the families that I have been able to  
interact with and learn from. Every conversation has allowed me to get to know your child a bit better.  I have 
also been able to count on your support at home in so many ways. In this role, I often have to make those 
tough phone calls but I have been able to count on the families to work with us to support their child.  That 
means the world to me!   
 
The students at EBH?  They are why we come every day.  They are fun, funny, creative, energetic, smart,  
amazing and good people.  We have worked hard as an EBH family to learn about being a leader and doing  
the right thing.  I think that we can say EBH students are pretty amazing. I will miss their comments, jokes  
and stories.  You have wonderful kids! 
 
I am proud of the work we have done to be a Lighthouse School.  We worked hard to make our environment 
more pleasant and to offer many ways for students to lead in our school.  The 7 Habits are life long habits that 
will serve all of us well.  I firmly believe that our number one job is to help students become good people. Kind 
people. Respectful people.  Academics are important but instilling the importance of being a good person and 
to work hard for what we want will allow our students to be successful adults. 
 
Thank you for allowing me to be the EBH Principal and trusting me with your children.  It has been an honor  
to be part of your world for 10 years.  I wish all of you the best and have a wonderful summer! 
 
All my best, 
 
Lisa Allen 

Letter from EBH Principal,  L isa Al len  
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Hello Dansville Community! 

I am incredibly honored to become the new EBH Elementary Principal 
and to join this extraordinary school community! This is my eighteenth 
year in education and I bring to EBH seasoned experience as a reading 
teacher, literacy coach, and building administrator. I am very excited that 
EBH is a Lighthouse Leader in Me school because I have believed in and 

promoted this program for the last fifteen years! I firmly believe that every child can excel and that 
strong partnerships between home and school build confidence in students to use their skills to be 
leaders in their life and learning.  

In addition to my role as an educator, I am blessed to be the mother of two and a new mother 
to three additional children!  In July, we will be getting married and formally uniting our blended  
family. My new family includes my soon-to-be husband and the most wonderful man I have ever met, 
Ken. His daughter Brittany, her husband Patrick, and two grandsons are a military family living in South 
Carolina.  We live in Penfield with my new son Nicholas, a young adult juggling a new apartment and 
job. My daughter Elise just finished her first year at Oswego as an Anthropology major. My new  
daughter Courtney is a junior at Penfield High School and my son Silas is a junior at Fairport High 
School. It has been an interesting year acclimating to living together along with our three dogs and a 
cat! Needless to say…. I have a very busy home life!!! I will be changing my name to become Dr. Megan 
Crine this summer! 

Once I start my journey as the EBH principal, my central focus will be to support a positive and 
productive culture to empower all stakeholders to be active participants in the social, emotional,  
educational, and developmental growth of all students. My priority will be to develop positive and  
collaborative relationships with members of the school and community and gain insights into the core 
beliefs, culture, traditions, and values of the school in order to alleviate the uncertainty that comes 
with having a new principal. I am committed to supporting current valued and successful initiatives, 
exploring new ways to meet the needs of all students, and ways to communicate more effectively 
with teachers and parents.  

To all EBH students, I cannot wait to meet each and every one of you! It will be a priority for 
me to develop positive and constructive relationships with students throughout the school year. I plan 
to greet you at the door every morning, visit classrooms daily, get to know you at lunch, and see you 
throughout school activities. I cannot wait to build lasting school memories! If you are nearby the 
school at all this summer, please stop by and say hello! 

In closing, please know that my door is always open and I heartily welcome your conversation 
and positive input throughout this year. Let us always keep our students the primary focus of our 
work. I hope everyone enjoys the rejuvenating days of summer and that you and your children are 
looking forward to beginning a wonderful school year together and celebrating our collective  
successes in the 2023-2024 school year.  

 
Sincerely, 

Megan Wideman 

Letter from Incoming EBH Principal,  
Megan Wideman  
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8 Things You Must Know About New  

EBH Principal, Dr. Wideman! 

By Adryanna Arriaga  
 

1.    Where are you from? 
Dr. Wideman grew up as the youngest of three in Honeoye  
Falls-Lima. Much like Dansville it was a small and very  
connected community, with easy living and a lot of heart. She 
now lives in Penfield, NY with a growing family.  

2. What goals do you have for the EBH? 
Her main goal is to build strong relationships, and get to know 
the kids she’s working with. For her it’s not enough to know a 
name she wants to be invested with these kids in maintaining 
the excellence and pride of EBH. 

3. Dansville is a small town, why did you choose Dansville? 
Not only does she love our small community, she also loves our values. Not only does she value  
being a leader herself but also The Leader in Me program which is of major importance in the EBH.  

4. What are your hobbies? 
Everything from hiking, gardening to photography, nature is her playground. As well as being a  
budding writer, with a few children's books and actively working on a novel. Her hobbies are both 
active and adventurous. 

5. What’s something you want everyone to know about you? 
Family is everything. With a newly growing and blended family she is cherishing every moment of 
this journey. Soon enough she will be getting married, Congratulations! 

6. What motivates you? 
Her motivation is the kids. She has found that working with elementary aged kids is the perfect age 
for her. To be a role model and be a part of really great learning moments where kids discover their 
skills, abilities, leadership and or potential. 

7. What superpower would you choose for yourself? Give me an example of how it would apply 
in this job. 

Her superhero alter ego is named Doctor Frosty for their ability to be so chill. Doctor Frosty is  
an extremely understanding hero and is open to new things. As Mrs. Wideman says, “I own my 
weirdness." 

8. How would you describe yourself in one word? Why? 
“Enthusiastic.” Children at their age need someone that is energetic, silly, and appreciative of  
accomplishments and opportunities. Mrs. Wideman lives by the saying that it’s better to be happy.  

 
 

“I want to have contagious enthusiasm at EBH so everyone feels excited to 
be at school and learn everyday.” - Your New EBH Principal Mrs. Wideman 
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EBH Celebrates Leaders 

EBH celebrated our Leaders ! These students  

demonstrate the habit Synergize regularly.  

Thank you for being team players and making  

EBH great!!  

Cooling Off After State Tests 

Jo Jo’s Cool Bus came to EBH! We celebrated being done 

with ELA state testing and the end of Spirit Week. Student 

Council helped make this possible. Thank you!!  

At the EBH Leadership Assembly in April,   

students were invited to plant a pinwheel  

in our front garden. April is Child Abuse  

Prevention Month and pinwheels are a  

symbol of hope. Each class came out to join in 

throughout the day! Thank you to Mrs.  

Gunderson from the Family Resource Center 

for arranging this for us! The FRC is located at 

EBH - come see her!  

Career Exploration 

Throughout the month of June Mrs. Duffy's class 
is visiting businesses in Dansville to learn more 
about our community. They have "passports" 
that get stamped at each spot they visit! They 
can't wait to add more businesses to their list.  
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Autism Awareness Celebration 

EBH student celebrated Autism Awareness at Dansville Schools. Everyone wore blue and learned about 

autism. Mrs. Duffy's class did fun activities and had a blue party in honor of autism.  

The EBH Rise Up & Run Club  

completed the Dogwood 5k.  

Great job!!  

Third graders just finished reading  

Because of Winn Dixie by Kate Dicamillo.  

We recreated a scene from the book,  

complete with egg salad sandwiches  

from our cafeteria, Dump punch,  

Littmus lozenges, and pickles!  



Dear Parents and Community Members,  
 
Congratulations to the Class of 2023! They will be formally recognized at the  
Commencement Ceremony on June 23rd at 8pm (Location: Dansville Central 
School District - Sports Complex).   
 
This was an outstanding school year! At DHS we achieved new levels of success 
academically, athletically, in the fine arts and with our focus on social & emotional 
learning. Dansville High School’s motto: Learn - Lead - Succeed has never been any 
truer. Over 500 postcards have been mailed home by DHS employees to recognize 
students for their efforts to achieve our core values (this is over 100 more than 
last school year). Additionally, about 50 students in 7th & 8th grade have  
redeemed “Mustang Money” that was earned for exemplifying the characteristics 

associated with learner responsibilities.  
 
April, May and June include a lot of academic assessments. Students in 7th & 8th grade took NYS ELA 
and Math exams. While students in 8th grade took the NYS Science exam. Results from the state exams 
are typically available in September. Over 40 students in grades 10th-12th took at least one or more  
Advanced Placement Exams (results will be available on July 5th). Students associated with Regents 
courses will take Regents exams in late June. I appreciate our faculty for their hard work throughout 
the school year to prepare students to be successful on the exams.  
 
Our students have been very fortunate to participate in a variety of field trips this school year. These 
opportunities build interests, enhance knowledge and expose students to cultural experiences. They 
are an important part of the educational process. You can see examples of such field trips in this  
newsletter and on our district’s Facebook page. 
 
As we move closer to the end of the school year, it is important that we continue working together to 
meet the needs of our students. For our future 7th graders, we are so excited to have you join DHS. You 
will receive information this summer about our 7th grade orientation program (Pony Express).  
 
As always, please reach out to your child’s teachers, counselors or administrators if you have any  
questions.  
 
 
DHS Principal 

 

 
 

 
Dave Moodie, DHS Principal 

Letter from David Moodie,  High School Principal  
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Upcoming Events: 

 Grad Walk / Parade: June 12th at 1pm 

 All Sports Boosters Banquet - June 12th at 
 6pm - DHS Auditorium 

 NHS Ceremony: June 15th at 7:30pm - DHS  
 Auditorium 

 Senior Scholarship Ceremony - June 21st at 
 6:30pm in the auditorium 

 Graduation: June 23rd at 8pm - Sports 
 Complex 



The Class of 2023 is Breaking Free! 
By Adryanna Arriaga 

It’s almost time!  
 
Although, for the Graduation for the Class of 2023 it is  
anything but traditional. For the first time since their  
freshman year, these seniors have experienced a full school 
year with no masks, no temperature checks, and no desk 
dividers! So how does a class that’s never experienced a 
“normal” year of high school define their Senior year? They 
define it by breaking tradition and showing off their school 
spirit, let me tell you these seniors have grabbed this  
Mustang by the reins! Full speed ahead they have ditched 
missed experiences from the Pandemics and created something new for themselves and the 
classes to come.   

First Senior Night at the 

New Sports Complex 

First Musical in the  

New Auditorium 

First Senior Sunrise First Post-Covid  

Homecoming 

It’s a bittersweet ending for such an eventful year. From being the first of many, new events,  
to even creating a nickname for the mascot there is no doubt The Class of 2023 has made  
quite the name for themselves. But, they couldn’t have done it without the support of the  
community and the DHS Administration. 

At DHS we learn, lead, and succeed, or as the Class of 2023 would say “GO STANGZ!” 

“All the senior nights go by in a blink of an eye. 

Thinking back to your fall sports and realizing  

you will never be back on that team again. But  

I definitely made a lot of memories during the last 

year here. I’m ready to leave and start a new  

chapter of my life but I will always remember 

where I came from.” -RN 

As a young  kid, you never think that you will be  

a senior or even in high school; then you finally get 

to that checkpoint and it’s nerve-wrecking, yet  

exciting.” -CM 

Being the first to experience a lot of things  

feels really great knowing that our class will be  

remembered. Creating new customs for the younger 

classes to have makes me feel like I’m leaving my 

mark on DHS.” -AA 

“During this year sometimes I would forget that 

Covid happened, then I remembered the years I lost 

to it.” -LK 
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SPECIAL STUDENT ARTICLE 



JANUARY 2023 STUDENTS OF THE MONTH 

 
Braelynne Potter 
Parents: Kevin Potter, Diantha Potter 
Honors/Activities: Soccer, Competitive Dance, Cross Country, and Track and Field. National Honors 
Society, Livingston County Teen Award, Script D, Varsity D, NYSPHSAA  scholar athlete, Section V 
cross country champion. 
Future plans: I will be attending Villa Maria College and majoring in interior design.  

 
 
Collin Gray 
Parents: Lindsay Lohman and Justin Walker 
Honors/Activities: Varsity D (Soccer, Basketball, Track), 2x LCAA All-Star (Basketball), LCAA D1 
League Champion (4x100m relay), LCAA D1 League Champions (Basketball), Honor 
Roll, Exceptional Senior (Soccer & Basketball), Livingston County Teen Recognition Award,  
National Society of High School Scholars. 
Future plans: I plan to attend Keuka College in the fall and get my master’s degree in business  
management. I want to eventually be involved in managing a sports team.  
 

 
FEBRUARY 2023 STUDENTS OF THE MONTH 

 
Lindsay Flick 
Parents: :Lisa Flick, Damon Flick 
Honors/Activities:  Skiing, 4-H, National Ski Patrol, NHS 
Future plans: SUNY Geneseo for a bachelors in biology, then medical school.  
 
 
 

Dawson Wadsworth 
Parents: Derek and Judi Wadsworth 
Honors/Activities: Varsity D: Track, Basketball, Soccer. Gary Lark Lemen - Dedicated Junior Athlete 
Award. LCAA All-Star (Track & Basketball), Exceptional Senior (Basketball), Script D Award,  
National Honor Society, D1 League Champion for Basketball (2022). 
Future plans: Attend SUNY Geneseo for education and eventually obtain an administrative  
certification to have a career as an athletic director or principal.  
 

The Dansville Central Schools “Rotary Club  
Student of the Month” has changed a bit from 
years past.  Students are selected based on the 
Rotary “Four Way Test”: 

 
1. Is it the TRUTH? 
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

By applying the “Four Way Test” to student nominations, we 
will be able to acknowledge students who are consistently 
helping others, volunteering their time, and generally being 
model students and citizens. 

 
We are proud to announce the following students as  
January, February, March, April, May and June “Rotary  
Students of the Month”: 

High School  Rotary Club Students of the Month  
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MARCH 2023 STUDENTS OF THE MONTH 

 
Kyle Porter 
Parents: :Greg and Chrissy Porter 
Honors/Activities:  Varsity D: Football & Wrestling; Honor Roll, Graduating with Academic Honors 
Future plans: Attend Alfred State for Electrical Engineering.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lilliana Karch 
Parents: David and Cheridee Grice  
Honors/Activities: NHS, Pony Express, Volleyball, Tennis, Drama Club, Chamber Choir, Chorus. 
Future plans: Attend SUNY Brockport to major in adolescence education with an English  
concentration.  

 
 
 

APRIL 2023 STUDENTS OF THE MONTH 

 
Ally Schirmer 
 Parents: Brian Schirmer & Marcy Schirmer  
Honors: Script D, Varsity D, Teen Recognition Award, Sectional and League Champions in Cross 
Country, Honor Roll  
Activities: Cross Country, Indoor and Outdoor track, National Honor Society, Pony Express, Class 
Officer: Public Relations  
Future Plans: Attend Alfred State to study Nursing in the dual degree (associates and bachelors) 
program and become a Registered Nurse  

 

Adryanna Arriaga 
Parents: Carlos Arriaga and Amy Mackenrodt-Arriaga 
Honors/Activities: Soccer, Tennis, Indoor Track, NHS Vice President, NJHS Vice President,  
International Club, Pony Express, Chorus, Chorus Council, Class Council, Honors Academy, Concert 
Band, Marching Band, Drama Club, Prom Committee, Innovation and Creativity Award (RIT),  
Frederick Douglass and Susan B. Anthony Award (U of R), Triple "C" Award, Honor Roll, and most 
recently the School Newsletter. 
Future Plans: To attend SUNY Geneseo for the fall semester of 2023, Majoring in Communications 
to pursue a career in Human Resources and Public Relations.  
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High School  Rotary Club Students of the Month  



MAY 2023 STUDENTS OF THE MONTH 

 
Sofia Rodriguez 
Parents:  Jennifer Rodriguez and Steven Hall  
Honors/Activities: National Honors Society, Honor Roll, Script D, FBLA President, Pony 
Express Leader, Cross Country Sectional Champion, XC LCAA All-Star (2021, 2022), Division 
1 Team League Champions (2021, 2022), Teen Recognition  
Future Plans: Attend St Bonaventure University to study pre-med biology and become a 
physician's assistant.  
 
 
 

Tyler Harris 
Parents: Paula Dudek  
Honors/Activities:  Varsity Soccer (League and Section V All Star), Varsity Basketball 
(League Champion - 2022), Varsity Track (2022), Varsity Golf, National Honor Society, 
Livingston County Teen Award.  
Future Plans: Attend SUNY Brockport for physical education.  
 
 
 
 
 

JUNE 2023 STUDENTS OF THE MONTH 

 
Carlee Vogt 
Parents:  Jason and Kelly Vogt  
Honors/Activities: Student council, Script D, Honor Roll, Graduating with Academic Honors  
Future Plans: Attend Alfred State for Nursing.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Herbert Thompson 
Parents:  Herbert Thompson & Elizabeth Parker  
Honors/Activities: Script D, Varsity D (Swimming), NHS, NJHS, St. Bonaventure Bonnie 
Scholarship, RIT Computing Medal, RIT Presidential Scholarship,  Brazilian Jiu Jitsu, Playing 
the Bass Guitar  
Future Plans: Attending Rochester Institute of Technology to study engineering  

High School  Rotary Club Students of the Month  
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At monthly department meetings, discussions involve selecting students to represent the department as a  
Mustang of the Month. Each member of the department has the opportunity to nominate a student.  The positive 
conversations that occur during this time are meaningful and celebratory in nature. Students who are selected  
receive a certificate and their picture, as well as, reasons for being selected are publicized.   Who will be the next 
Mustang of the Month? 
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FBLA Takes Honors 

On April 20th, members of FBLA attended 

the State Leadership Conference at the 

Rochester Riverside Convention Center.  

The students competed in both team and 

individual events in many different areas of 

business including Personal Finance, Sales 

Presentations, Social Media Marketing,  

Hospitality, Event Management, and more. 

Casey Youngers earned a 2nd place finish in 

Agribusiness!  

The Rotary Interact Club  

students and Student Council 

Members enjoyed the sunshine 

and beautified the Dansville 

Campus with our annual  

Campus Clean-up.  



Students earning  

the greatest GPA  

improvement from MP2 

to MP3 in grades 7-12 

Landon Rizzo 

Grade 7 
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Conner Parsons 

Grade 8 

Izik Ebert  

Grade 9 

Janessia Valentin 

Grade 10 

Luke Helles  

Grade 11 

Jacquan Price  

Grade 12 

Digies Festival Winner and Participants 
 
Members of the Digital Arts Foundation class with guidance from their teacher, Matt Buckholz,  
created entries for the 17th annual Digital Media Festival (commonly known as “The Digies”).  
Students created their original artwork for submission into the Interactive Media, Video, and 
Graphic Arts categories. Ethan Taft received 3rd place for his entry into the video category. Other 
students who submitted their artwork are: Adryanna Arriaga, Erin Elwell, Yarrow Hanna and  
Addison Musto. Congratulations to these student artists. 
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DHS Chorus Takes Honors in NYC 

Congratulations to the DHS band and chorus!  At a competition in New York City,  

the HS band received a silver rating. The HS chorus received a gold rating AND  

they placed third in their division!! We are so proud of the kids :)  
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NASCAR Recognizes Student 

Students in Career and Financial Management learned about business letters 

during the 3rd quarter and wrote business letters to a business or celebrity 

that they admired.  Some students received responses back from their letters 

including Tyler VanAuken who received a letter and model car from Nascar!!  

Students Learn From Local 

Business 

The Outdoor Business Management 

class was hosted by Partyman  

Catering and learned about how the 

catering business works in an outdoor 

setting, primarily setting up an  

outdoor wedding.  Students heard 

from the Joe, the owner of Partyman 

catering, talked about the creation of 

the business from him starting by  

himself to where it is now working on 

multiple events most weekends and having several different departments working for him, in  

addition to moving into their current location and putting on a 2nd story to house all the  

offices.  Student's got the opportunity to fully set up everything they would need for a mini event 

(their lunch) and worked with staff to get tables, chairs, linens, as well as everything else that 

would be needed.  Carson and Parker both tried to successfully ratchet strap a tote to a cart so it 

wouldn't fall off in the box truck during transit which is something the staff loading trucks often has 

to do.  

DHS Sophomore Honored for Leadership 
 
Senator Pamela Helming, 54th District, shared that DHS  
sophomore Haidyn Scollon is nominated for the 2023 NYS Senate 
Youth Leadership Award Program. The New York State Senate’s 
Youth Leadership Recognition Award program recognizes high 
achieving young people in academics, extracurricular activities, 
and volunteerism. 
 
Haidyn was celebrated in May at a ceremony where Senator  
Helming  recognized all the students that were nominated.  
Congratulations, Haidyn!  
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Aladdin on Stage 

 7th and 8th Grade Band and Chorus members saw 

"Aladdin" at the Rochester Auditorium Theater.  The 

students were engaged the entire performance and 

really enjoyed every minute of the show!  

Learning to Can Fruit 
 
Mrs. Bacon's Culinary class had the privilege of working 
with Mrs. Blum, HS Librarian, to learn about the canning 
process. Students learned how to cut, slice, and  to can 
pears. Mrs. Blum also brought in a variety of her own 
canned items for students to sample and learn more about 
the  canning process.  

WOOGLE WEEK! 
 
The consumer math class ran a model economy.  Students that worked in factories bought raw materials to 
build "Woogles" and sold them to the stores.  The students in the stores packaged them and sell them to 
the customer group for a profit.  The customer groups worked on coding on code.org to earn money to 
spend at the stores.  There are two of each group to encourage healthy competition, and provide choice in 
price and quality.  Each group also had to maintain a checking account  as well as balance their budget and 
pay bills for rent and utilities each day.  Overall the class had the opportunity to see how capitalism works, 
and each group came to realize how important it is to keep track of their finances to pay their bills on time! 

Students Explore Career Paths 

The DHS counseling department took all of the 8th graders to GV BOCES 

in Mt. Morris to explore some of the programs that will be available to 

them in 11th and 12th grade.  Students had a great time hearing from the 

teachers of the programs, talking with the current students, and seeing 

the tools and equipment of the trades.  It’s an exciting time to be  

thinking about their futures and possible career opportunities!  

http://code.org/


Six Dansville students competed in the Genesee regional swimming invitational for Special 

Olympics. Each athlete spent 8 weeks training before the invitational.  
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DCSD Board of Education Celebrated Students  

For Outstanding Achievements. 

 Junior High - All County Chorus: 
David Sick, Lily Barron, Avalyn Hall, 
Paisley Cosimano, Cynthia Forrester, 
Brett George, Benjamin Parker 

 Senior High - All County Chorus: 
Wyatt Swift, Arryl Gerber, Justin 
Maine, Gage Frazier, Atali (Dallas) 
Forsburg, Kaitlyn Lee, Olivia Miller, 
Arabella Fronk 

 Senior High Area All - State Chorus: 
Gabriel Doe, Gabriella Telesca, Kait-
lyn Lee 

 Junior High Area All - State Chorus: 
David Sick, Kaelyn Oliver, Kassidy 
Cole and Lily Barron 

 GVSMA Jr. High All County Band: Morgan Ball, Azlyn Berry, Adanya Blair, Jaylynn Bridge, Roxanne 
LePree-Comer, Ellie Woodard, Marcus Sage, Carter Sylor, Collin Wilson 

 All County Band: Gage Frazier, Arryl Gerber, Emma Mackey 

The DCSD Board of Education celebrated our 2023 Valedictorian,  

Jeff Birmingham and our Salutatorian, Gabe Doe. Congratulations!!!  

Valedictorian,  

Jeff Birmingham  

Salutatorian, 

Gabe Doe 
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Tech Wars 2023 

DHS takes 2nd overall in GLOW region!!! 
 

A banner day for all who attended Tech Wars 
2023! Dansville came away with an overall 2nd 
place in the High School engineers cup.  
Congratulations to all participants, you all did 
an amazing job!!! 
 
Our team placed in the following events: 

 
1st & 3rd place HS - Logo - Ella Frazer, Sawyer 
Lohrman 
1st place HS - Trebuchet - ALex Schuster, Lucas Mensinger, Brian Geiger  
1st & 3rd lumber labyrinth robotic challenge - Emma Mackey, Cole Thompson, Karson Qiu, Isaiah 
Goins, Jeriah Barrows 
2nd place - Both HS & MS CO2 cars - Alex Schuster , Aiden Geiger 
2nd Place HS - Sumo bots - Lucas Mensinger 
2nd & 3rd place MS - Logo - Chloe Bosley, Mollie Herman 

Tech Wars affords GLOW Region students an environment where students and staff work  
collaboratively to expose and expand knowledge in the disciplines of engineering through fun, 
hands-on, challenging activities in multiple venues. 
 
Our Goal, Our Passion...Our goal in hosting this event is to allow students to take what they learn in 
the Technology classrooms and compete in a hands-on educational yet fun program.  Specific 
events are listed on the rules page. Hopefully the interest in this competition will help to boost  
enrollments of technology classes because what is learned there can be transferred to the world  
of home and work almost on a daily basis. Ultimately the imagination of some students may go  
beyond the classroom where they develop such a deep interest in Technology that they make a  
career of it. Someday those students may come back as a teacher or mentor of the technology  
students of the future. 

Students Earn Chemistry Awards 

Each year, the Rochester Section of the American 

Chemical Society honors the top  students taking 

chemistry in a six county region (Orleans, Monroe, 

Wayne, Genesee, Livingston, and Ontario).  Jeff 

Birmingham and Ella Frazer represent the top 20% in 

AP Chemistry for DHS.  Briana Blair, Ketsia Corbett, 

Alex Daly, Cameron Delaney, Abby Kendall, Erik 

Stoner, Casey Youngers, and Ivan Wolf-Mialky were 

the top 10% in Regents Chemistry.  Congratulations 

to these students on their academic achievement!  
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Jacob Allen 
Adryanna Arriaga 
Nevaeh Austin 
Brynn Babocsi 
Maggie Bacon 
Robert Balconi 
Abram Barron 
Jade Barrows 
Bryce Bashaw 
Jeffrey Birmingham 
Sabastian Bollinger 
Maddison Bonadonna 
Alexis Bonefede 
Kayden Bortle 
Austin Chilson 
Thor Conge 
Kylie Cook 
Zackary Coombs 
Matthew Cornell 
Natalee Cox 
Paige Curtis 
Ethan DeStefano 
Gabriel Doe 
Dakota Donohue, II 

Erin Elwell 
Hannah Enderle 
Lindsay Flick 
Atali Forsburg 
Brandon Foster 
Chad Gallipeau 
Ian Gibson 
Madalyn Gibson 
Tegan Gilbert 
Maddox Gleason 
Dylan Graves 
Collin Gray 
Tyler Harris 
Emily Henchen 
Aydin Johnson-Rolle 
Bradley June 
Lillianna Karch 
Shayla Knudsen 
Zackary Kreiley 
Grace LaBell 
Dylan LaMonte 
Savannah Lopez 
Christian MacIntyre 
Kimberleigh Saluzzo 

Noah Sauerbier 
Mya Saxton 
William Schibler 
Alexandra Schirmer 
Mackenzie Schledorn 
Ethan Martin 
Kole McKinney 
Lucas Mensinger 
Hailey Miller 
Riley Nagle 
Andrew Nash 
Ethan Nelson 
Nolan Polizzi 
Kyle Porter 
Braelynne Potter 
Bonnie Prashaw 
Jacquan Price 
Patrik Puffer 
Connor Rechichi 
Sofia Rodriguez 
Abigail Roelle 
Kaidince Royce 
Konnor Schmidt 

Alex Schuster 
Tyler Skipper 
Aazan Sohail 
Ethan Taft 
Gabriella Telesca 
Herbert Thompson, V 
Kiara thornton 
Jessica Titus 
Cheyenna Travis 
Christian Trimm 
Thomas VanNostrand 
Trevor VanZandt 
Carlee Vogt 
Dawson  
Wadsworth 
Delilah Werth 
Austin Wicker 
Cole Williams 
Cathryne Wray 
Tiffany Young 
Stephanie Youngers 
Jean Carlo Zelada 
Jakob Zimmer 
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2nd Annual  

Dansville Alumni Weekend! 

For more information email: dansvillecsalumni@gmail.com 

Facebook: Dansville Central School Alumni 

Website: Dansvillealumniweekend.com 
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What’s Coming 

up at DCSD 

June 12 PS End of Year Spirit Week  
June 12 HS Athletic Awards Banquet  
June 12 Kindergarten Graduation (6:00pm)  
June 14 Flag Day  
June 16 EBH Annual Flag Day/Leadership Day Program 
June 14-22 NYS Regents  
June 19 No School: Juneteenth 
June 21 Senior Scholarship & Awards Ceremony  
June 23 HS Graduation  
June 24 DHS Alumni Weekend 


